
From: Julie Price <JuliePrice@scsenate.gov>
To: Danny VaratDannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov

Date: 1/9/2018 4:18:02 PM
Subject: Limestone Lacrosse team

Danny,
 
The Limestone Lacrosse team will be visiting the State House Thursday, Feb. 8th and wanted to see if the Lt. 
Gov. had a few minutes to meet with them. They will be arriving at 10am and going to session at 11am to be 
introduced. Thanks in advance for you help!
 
Thanks!
 
Julie Price
Senator Harvey S. Peeler’s office
803-212-6438
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